

St. Peter's C.E. Primary School

Belford Road, Harrogate, North Yorkshire, HG1 1JA.

Headteacher - Mrs Julia Collins

"Learning – Achieving – Caring"

4th May 2018.

Dear Parent/Carer,

Sport Update

Well done to the Y3/4 who represented our school at the golf competition this week. This was a new event for us and was very much enjoyed by all. Next week is the cricket competition we will keep you posted. The number of children we can take is limited. If you have committed to going, please make sure you attend otherwise it is not fair to others who wanted to go but didn't get a place.

Sing Out Concert

The Male Voice Choir Concert is at St. Wilfred's church on Saturday 19th May. Please ensure your child arrives at 5.45pm, our choir members need to be ready for a 6.00pm rehearsal before the 7.00pm concert. Admission is £8 per adult, under 16s are free. Tickets can be bought in advance from the school office (cash only please) or purchased on the door.

Y2 and Y6 SATs

During the SATs we would ask that you do not book any holiday or medical appointments. If your child is ill you must contact school immediately, these are statutory tests. The popular "SATs breakfast" will be provided for Yr 6 children during their SATs week in the lower hall from 8.30am onwards. The Standards and Testing Agency (STA) has published an *information leaflet* for parents of children in years two or six about national curriculum assessments (commonly called SATs). The leaflet aims to help parents to understand more about the end of key stage assessments that will take place in primary schools throughout May.

Telephone: 01423 569684 Fax: 01423 521080

General email: admin@stpeters.ycway.uk Headteacher email: headteacher@stpeters.ycway.uk.

Part of Yorkshire Causeway Schools Trust, a charitable company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales with company number: 07663935. Registered Office: St Aidan's CE High School, Oatlands Drive, Harrogate, North Yorkshire, HG2 8JR.





For pupils at the end of key stage one (typically aged seven), teachers will judge the standards at which they are working. To help teachers to inform those judgements, pupils will take tests at **any time throughout May** in the following:

- Mathematics
- English reading
- English grammar, punctuation and spelling (optional test).

Pupils at the end of key stage two (typically aged 11) will take tests **on set days in the week beginning 14 May** in the following:

- English grammar, punctuation and spelling
- English reading
- · Mathematics.

The STA has also produced two <u>videos</u> for parents that provide more detail at each key stage about the following:

- The purpose and format of the tests
- · When tests will take place
- How parents can best support their children
- How the results will be reported.

KS1 Pirate Party

Classes 3, 4 and 5 are rounding off their half term's work with a pirate party on Friday 25th May. Children will be able to dress up, so advanced costume notice!

Parent Governor

A reminder that nominations for a parent governor need to be returned by 3pm next Friday 11th May.

Have a lovely bank holiday weekend.

Yours sincerely,

Julia Collins Headteacher

Telephone: 01423 569684 Fax: 01423 521080

General email: admin@stpeters.ycway.uk Headteacher email: headteacher@stpeters.ycway.uk.

Part of Yorkshire Causeway Schools Trust, a charitable company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales with company number: 07663935. Registered Office: St Aidan's CE High School, Oatlands Drive, Harrogate, North Yorkshire, HG2 8JR.





Telephone: 01423 569684 Fax: 01423 521080

General email: admin@stpeters.ycway.uk Headteacher email: headteacher@stpeters.ycway.uk. Part of Yorkshire Causeway Schools Trust, a charitable company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales with number: 07663935. Registered Office: St Aidan's CE High School, Oatlands Drive, Harrogate, company North Yorkshire, HG2 8JR.





